
 

  

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 ‘Growing together at the Heart of God’s Community’ 

22nd September 2023 - Our “Value for life” is “Truthfulness”.                   

 The value of Truthfulness: "The truth will set you free". John 8:32 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
          
 

Head Teacher’s Hello  
Dear all,  

Is it just me or is time rushing by! Another week has past by, full of learning and kindness from our 

children. We are entering into the autumn weather and while we are still having a smattering of 

sunshine, we are also experiencing the rain. On that note, a small number of children are coming 

into school without coats, please can I ask all children to bring coats into school (named) so we can 

get out in the fresh air together. Unfortunately, we don’t have spares in school. 

The children look so smart in their uniforms, and we feel like a family together, I also know that 

many parents and carers are a little frustrated by jumpers, cardigans and fleeces disappearing!       

(I heard it described as the uniform black hole!) I know that children are learning how to be 

independent and look after their property which we encourage and support BUT please help us return 

items and get them back into the right classes by putting names into them. We don’t need fancy 

labels – I used to write names in pen, and they lasted about 5-6 weeks washing before I had to do 

them again…let’s put a smile back for our mums and dads by making sure the black hole disappears 

and not our jumpers. 

Please also know we are equally frustrated by the road works currently outside school, we recognise 

the difficulties that presents for parents and carers. We will always keep registers open much longer 

when an incident occurs, as seen this week, and will be supporting while the roadworks are on.  

Mrs Mowbray xx  

 

 

   

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

               

 

We are a church school…   This week we have looked at how making the right choice is part of 

how we tell the truth and be truth givers.  

We also welcome our new vicar Reverend Bob Lewis to our school family.  
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Teaching a 

Knowledge 

rich 

curriculum 

A week in Pictures: 

Physical Education 

EYFS 

 

Class 2 

Class 3 

 Class 4 

 



 
 
 
 

           
 
 

 

Little Saints – Little Saints are holding 

their next meeting on Saturday 14th 

October, 11th November and 9th December. 

Come along and enjoy craft, stories and 

snacks older siblings are welcome to come 

and help too.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

       Learn, Love and Achieve, together with Jesus         

This week in our trust we have been joining with our other schools in science and 

curriculum network meetings – sharing ideas, and current thinking. Supporting each other. 

       

 

Our Trust’s Prayer 
Heavenly Father, 

Let peace, friendship and love 

grow in our schools. 

Send the Holy Spirit to give 

excellence to our learning, 

love to our actions and 

joy to our worship. 

Guide us to help others, 

so that we may all 

Learn, Love and Achieve, 

Together with Jesus. 

Amen 

 

 

Reminder to all that every Friday 

afternoon we have a Celebration Worship 

at 2.45pm in the school hall. All parents 

and carers are welcome to join us. 

Hope to see you there. 

PTA & AGM – The school PTA are 

holding their AGM in school on Thursday 28th 

September at 5pm.  All parents and carers are 

welcome to come along and help with planning for 

all the fun events for our children to enjoy during 

this academic year. Parents and carers are all 

members of our school PTA and we look forward 

to seeing you at the meeting. 

 

 

Vacancy Midday Assistant 

(12pm to 1pm) we are now advertising 

for a Midday Assistant, if you are 

interested or know anyone who may be 

interested, please contact Mrs Holcroft 

in the school office on 01925 949404 for 

more details. We would love to include 

you in our Glazebury family. 

MacMillan Coffee Event - Advanced 

warning “Get baking”…or bring in shop 

bought cakes for our fabulous coffee event to 

be held on Friday 29th September at 2pm.  

Please support the school in raising as much 

money as possible for this wonderful charity. 

Please remember we are a nut free school and 

cakes that contain nuts must not be brought 

into school. 

 

 

 



       
 
 
 

 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
  
 
 

          
 

 
Glazebury Governors 
Chair of Governors – Dave Beechey 
Vice Chair of Governors – Alice Richards 
Head Teacher – Mrs K Mowbray 
Staff Governor – Mrs K Wall 
Parent Governor – Mrs A Wilcock 
Foundation Governors – Sara Makepeace-~Taylor, Stuart Roberts-Tighe, Jane Simons, James Towey. 
 
If you wish to contact them, you can do so via the school email address: 
glazeburyprimary@ldst.org.uk  
 

VACANCY - Glazebury Governors - could you be a Governor? Would you like to make a positive 
contribution to children’s education? Could you use your skills in partnership with school to promote our 
continuous development to improve? If so, Glazebury Primary would love to hear from YOU! Governors 
don’t need to be experts in education and are not involved in the day to day running of the school but 
they are responsible for setting the school’s strategic framework and ensuring it provides a high quality 
education for all children and Glazebury CE Primary school. The role of governor is a voluntary one, 
however the individual needs to be committed to the role and have time available that will allow them to 
attend meetings and support the school as required. If you would like to find out more, please contact 
the school office who will arrange for our Chair of Governors, Mr Beechey to contact you to discuss 
further Email glazeburyprimary@ldst.org.uk Tel. 01925 949404. 

 

 

 

First Admission to Primary 

School – September 2024 – If your child 

was born between 1st September 2019 and 

31st August 2020, he/she is due to start 

reception class in September 2024.  

The application window has now opened. 

Letters will be sent home regarding the 

procedure.   

Please contact the school office for more 

details.  

The on-line facility will be available from 

Friday 1st September 2023 until midnight 

on Monday 15th January 2024. 

Applying for Year 7 Place for 

September 2024 Secondary School – If 

your child was born between 1st 

September 2012 and 31st August 2013, 

he/she is due to transfer to secondary 

school in September 2024. 

To apply for a year 7 place for 

September 2024, you will need to register 

your family’s details using the Citizen 

Portal and then complete an online 

application form.  Letters will be sent 

home with details on how to register and 

apply online. 

The online facility for secondary transfer 

admissions will be available from 1st 

September 2023 until midnight on 31st 

October 2023. 
 



 
     
 
 

 

         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Culcheth High School – Open Evening, Culcheth High School invite year 6 children to 

their Open Evening, which is taking place on Thursday 5th October, registration will be 

from 5.30pm. with Head Teacher presentations at 6.00pm and 6.30pm. 

 

Dates List – please see attached important dates list for this half term. Please keep an 
eye on this list as dates do alter during the term. 
 

 

 

School Holiday List 2023/2024 – Please find attached for your information the School 

Holiday List for this academic school year.  Please can you refer to this before booking any 

holidays. Holiday lists are also posted on our school website. 
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Halloween Lakeside Light Trial – A family ticket for free admission for 2 adults and 2 

children has kindly been donated to school. We will be holding a raffle to win this ticket 

and we will be selling raffle tickets at 50p per ticket (PTA funds for our children).       

The raffle will be drawn during our Macmillan Coffee Event on Friday 29th September.  

Tickets will be sold in each class and Mrs Booth will be selling them on the playground 

at drop off and pick up times too. Good luck. 

 

 
 

 

Golden Tickets 
• Nursery – Albie, Alfie, Anders, Daisy, Eleanor, Ella, Francie, Gabriella, India, Isla, Joe, Joshua, Mila, 

Oscar, Poppy, Rafe, Sofia, Spencer, Tadhg. 

• Reception – Esmee, George, Harley, James, Henry, Harry P, Ellie, Inez, Bertie. 

• Class 2 – Henry, Alice, Fynn, Genevieve, Lucas Szymon, Jack, Sebastian, Ethan, William, Evie L, 

Guinivere, Harriet, Caleb, Elsie, Chloe. 

• Class 3 – Alice, Amelia, Annabelle, Cora, Eva, Gemima, George, Isaac, Jaxx, Lewis, Libby, Lucy, 

Oliver, Riley, Rory, Spencer, Thomas, Violet, Xanthe. 

• Class 4 – Camilla, Dexter, Emily, Evan, Max, Oliver, Holly, Isla, Lincoln, Austin, Belle, Farrah, Freya, 

Gabby, Jack, Jaxon, Maise, Marco, Noah, Owen, Perle, Sanam, Sophia, Tyler. 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
         
 
 

 
Growing at the heart of God’s community 

 
Love never fails- 1 Corinthians 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                 
 
 
 

Head Teachers Award 

 
Poppy 

for wonderful sharing with friends. 

Esmae 

for telling me all about her phonic lessons. 

Ruan 

for his excellent retelling of what he is learning in 

service. 

Rosie 

for explaining the sounds or and ar.  

Thank you. 

Riley 

for being so kind to a younger child while playing 

at break. 

Alice 

for kindness to staff and children – amazing. 

Holly 

for being so kind and thoughtful and 

thinking of others. 

Sophia 

for being supportive and kind with others – you 

are a wonderful year 6 model. 

 

 
 

 
 

 
Personal Development Award 

Tadhg 

for growing in confidence and sharing lots of 

smiles and laughter. 

Archer 

for bravery and being so positive. 

Szymon 

for trying really hard, focussing on his work 

and working well in Math. 

Jayden 

for contributing all lessons, having great 

ideas and being helpful. 

Annabelle 

for her wonderful piece of persuasive writing 

on ‘Sparky’ the Sloth. 

Violet 

for an amazing week of math work on 

numbers up to 10,000. 

Max 

for his hard working attitude. 

Sophia 

for a fantastic attitude to all learning 

opportunities. 

Well done. 

 

 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

ATTENDANCE 
Whole school attendance so far, this academic year is 97.1% 

Glazebury School attendance target is 97% 
Attendance for Week Commencing Monday 18th September 2023 

Miss Bimson - Reception attendance 96.3% 

Mrs Tate- Year 1 attendance 97.1% 

Mrs Tate - Year 2 attendance 98.5%  

Mrs Goman- Year 3 attendance 100% Well done! 

Mrs Goman- Year 4 attendance 97.6%  

Miss Green - Year 5 attendance 96.7%  

Mrs Wall - Year 6 attendance 92.4%  


